
  Mount Pleasant Township     
Minutes of November 2, 2015 

The Supervisors of Mount Pleasant Township held the regular monthly meeting on the above date.   Chairman 

Fenstermacher called the meeting to order at 7pm.  Those present:  Supervisors Fenstermacher, Robbins, Gordner, and 

Secretary Kindt. 

MINUTES 

Minutes were presented for October 2015 meeting.  Supervisor Gordner made motion to approve, seconded by Supervisor 

Robbins.  Motion carried. 

 

FINANCIAL  REPORT 

Financials were reviewed.  Supervisor Robbins made motion to approve financials, seconded by Supervisor 

Fenstermacher.  Motion carried.   

 

REPORTS 

 

Road Foreman;   

- Equipment maintenance; replacing signs taken by vandals; road salt delivered; check on McCormick tractor; checked on 

problem on County Home Road.  State police investigated someone driving through fields; moved equipment inside; 

looked at salt/cinder shed at Fishing Creek Township.  Would like to build shed as soon as possible.  Cinders are exposed 

to freezing.   

 

Zoning Officer;   

-Not in attendance.   

 

Community Center;    

- Waiting for roof replacement to be scheduled by contractor. 

 

Secretary;    

- Webinar scheduled for November 18 pertaining to storm water issues and DEP mandates.   

- Community Center boiler will be inspected November 3. 

-Meeting with Kilmer Insurance on November 3 to review our coverage and offer a quote.  Joyce Insurance had met with 

Secretary a month and a half ago.  Have not had any correspondence with them.  Assume they will not be offering a 

quote. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE:    

-PSATS Convention scheduled for April 17 thru 20 in Hershey.  Registration and hotel reservation system open January 

12 at 9am. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

- Supervisor Fenstermacher stated outdoor burning issue discussed with resident doing the burning.  Hopefully there will 

be no additional incidents. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:   

Motion was made by Supervisor Robbins, seconded by Supervisor Gordner to advertise that the 2016 budget is available 

for review. 

 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:   

Resident Crawford questioned the progress on the pipe replacement on Ellis Turner Road.  Supervisor Robbins stated that 

he has submitted the paperwork for a Dirt & Gravel grant.  Supervisor Robbins estimated cost of project at $45,000 to 

$50,000.  He will meet with County in the near future. 

 

 

 

 



 

Supervisor Gordner questioned if anyone had damage from the Military blimp that passed through the area last week.  

Any damage should be reported.  Approximately 50’ of cable wrapped about rail on Supervisor Gordner’s tree stand. 

 

There being no further business for consideration, motion was made by Supervisor Robbins, seconded by Supervisor 

Gordner to adjourn.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:14pm. 

 

Submitted by:   

Coralee Kindt, Secretary/Treasurer  


